Horn of Africa: UN chief welcomes
Djibouti agreement between Eritrea,
Ethiopia and Somalia

UN Secretary-General Antdénio Guterres has welcomed Thursday’s meeting in
Djibouti with the foreign ministers of Eritrea, Ethiopia and Somalia with the
Djiboutian head of diplomacy.

The meeting, held on 6 September in Djibouti, resulted in the signing of a
cooperation agreement between Eritrea, Ethiopia and Somalia.

Through his spokesman, the UN chief stressed that “the agreement reached
among the four Ministers to work together to restore peace and stability in
the region is a positive example for the Horn and beyond.”

“The Secretary-General reiterates the readiness of the United Nations to
support countries in the Horn of Africa region in consolidating the recent
remarkable gains.” he said.
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